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March 5, 2025

The Honorable Kenneth Kerr

Chair, Government Operations And Health Facilities Subcommittee,
Health and Government Operations Committee

209 Lowe House Office Building

6 Bladen Street

Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Delegate Kerr,

The Department of General Services (DGS) supports House Bill 304, as amended following
extensive discussions between your office and representatives and the Department’s Office
of State Procurement (OSP). DGS greatly appreciates this collaborative approach.

In response to your question regarding the fiscal impact of this bill on DGS, the Department
does not believe the bill, as amended, will impose additional operational or personnel costs
that cannot be accommodated with existing resources.

Again, DGS fully supports the bill as amended and looks forward to providing any additional
assistance you may require.

Sincerely,

John R. Woolums, Esq.

Director of Government and Legislative Affairs
Office of External Affairs

Department of General Services



